
The March meeting of the Cady Town Board was held on March 4, 2024 at 
7PM at the Town Hall.  
 
All board members present 
Chairman Tully called the meeting to order. Motion was made by Supervisor Klanderman and 
second by Supervisor Mikla to accept the minutes as read. 
Motion was passed. 
 
Public comments were heard- 
 

Timm CSM dismissed as not present 
 

Motion was made by Supervisor Mikla, second by Supervisor Klanderman to approve Davis sec 
5 CSM .  Motion was passed. 
 
Resident Marla Smith discussed with board about possibility of paving 290th.  Board informed 
that without a substantial increase in town levy would not be an option.  Discussed possibility 
of putting on ballot. 
 
Motion was made by Chairman Tully, second by Supervisor Klanderman to 
approve Operator’s License application for Staidl & Prinsen for Cady 
Cheese- Burnett Dairy. Motion passed. 
 
Board discussed building permit/ code violations.  The county stated at a Feb 8th meeting that 
they would be pursuing the sanitary permit violations & can be no help in building violations.   
Motion was made by Supervisor Mikla & second by Chairman Tully to pursue civil litigation 
against the Amish residents with unresolved building permit violations. Motion passed. 
 
Motion was made by Chairman Tully, second by Supervisor Klanderman to have St Croix 
county preform the state mandated culvert inventory.  Motion passed. 
 
Patrolman Timm gave a road update including at least 47 signs need to be replaced.  Resident 
collecting sap in Cady Creek damaging road.  Chairman Tully will send a letter to resident. 
Chairman Tully talked of possible ARIP money for 20th ave & he will talk with Cady Cheese to 
see if they are willing to release info that would be needed.  Patrolman Timm will talk with 
county. 
 

Treasure report was given. Bills were reviewed and paid. 
 

Next meeting will be 7PM April 1. 
Motion to adjourn at 8:25 pm was made by Supervisor Klanderman, second by Chairman Tully. 
Motion passed. 
Submitted by clerk Shelly Ninneman 


